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SWWGP Newsletter   

Presidents Message 

 

The sunshine has finally arrived and it is looking like covid-19 is starting to be under control. We are 

planning to start general meetings soon. The board is working on an outings and events calendar.  

Are we headed for a semi-normal summer? I sure hope so. I know we are all looking forward to get-

ting together with our chapter friends.  

Until then stay safe and healthy. 

May all your Easter eggs be gold.   

Debbie W. 

 

 

 

Partial tentative schedule: 
 
 
Board meeting April 11, 1:30 grange 

Board meeting May 16th  1 o’clock grange 

Board meeting June 13th  12:30 grange 

General meeting June 13th 2 o’clock 

Board meeting July 11th  12:30 grange 

General meeting July 11th 2 o’clock 

Board meeting Aug 8th 12:30 grange 

General meeting Aug 8th 2 o’clock 

April 2021 

A Few Noteworthy Days in April 

4th International Carrot Cake Day 

5th National Deep  Dish Pizza Day 

7th National Beer Day 

10th National Hug Your Dog Day 

12th National Grilled Cheese Day 

13th International Be Kind to Lawyers Day 

16th Wear Pajamas to Work Day 

25th National Zucchini Bread Day 

26th National Pretzel Day 

June Meeting 
 
We are still planning to start our chapter meeting on 

June 13th at 2 o’clock. Masks need to be worn. 

Please remember we must work around covid re-

strictions. It is our hope that the number of folks al-

lowed at a gathering will be increased by then. As it 

stands now, we are allowed only 40 people down-

stairs, and as you know this is not workable for us. 

We will update you as things change. 
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Open Positions 
 
We have 2 open board positions, these positions are elected, not appointed. We need a couple of 

folks to work with Jeff on the raffle, and someone to take over the official Facebook page for 

SWWGP. These are appointed by the president. Contact Debbie W for questions and info. 360 695 

3215. 

 
Albany Sportsman Show 
 
The Albany Sportsman Show has been canceled due to covid restrictions. So Mid- Valley will not 

need our help this year. 

    
Picnic 
 
The picnic has been scheduled for Sept. 12, 2021. We are planning to hold this year’s picnic at the 

grange which will be a modified event. We are in the planning stage and welcome any suggestions to 

help make this a fun but covid safe event. We will Bar-B-que and have gold panning for sure. Please 

let Jeanne 360-673-3179 or Debbie W 360-695 3215 with any suggestions. 

 
If there are events or outings you would like us to consider, please contact Debbie W 360-695-3215 

 
False Emails and Texts 
 
Yes, it is still happening. Many of our members are receiving e-mails and texts falsely sent from our 

chapter members requesting you to spend your monies for something on the chapter’s behalf. DO 

NO DO IT. This is a scam. No one from our chapter is authorized to request you spend money on be-

half of the chapter by sending you an e-mail or text.  

Contact me if you have any questions about this. Debbie W 360-695-3215 

 

Outstanding Equipment 
 
If you have any chapter equipment please remember to return it. We are missing 

some items from our inventory. I know that since we have not been able to have any 

meeting it is easy to forget to return it. But there are people waiting to check these items out. 

 

Safety Notice 

If anyone is walking along the river at Daybreak, there are steep banks, and areas of the banks that 

are undercut.  So, if a person were to walk out on the undercut bank, it may break off and the person 

could fall several feet down and into the river.     
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Assist. Secretary  
 
We have a new assist Sec. for our chapter. Van Meter Hord will be helping Mark with many of the 

Sec. duties. As most of you are aware Mark currently works 2 jobs as well as being the Chapter Sec. 

and the Newsletter editor/ publisher. With Van Meter Hord’s help it should take some pressure off 

him as well as having another person who will know about all the filings, permits, etc. when they are 

due and so on.  In the near future  you will start receiving some notices from here instead of Mark. 

Grays Harbor Rock Club 

is having their annual rock and gem show at the Grays Harbor Fairgrounds in Elma, Washington on April 24 (10-5) and 

25 (10-4).  Masks will be required and it will be limited to 50% of capacity at this time.  Parking and entrance is 

free.  There will be vendors, demonstrators including Steve and Edna Nelson, kids corner, silent auction and door prize 

drawings.  This is a good small show and one of the first since  covid.  Food is available but limited in variety. 

CONTEST CLOSED 
 
We have had no suggestions submitted on the 

contest that Jeanne and I were running for 

camping/picnic time saving ideas. So- no gold or 

prizes will be awarded. 

CAMPING LEAD  
 
We are still looking for someone who is interested in leading our group of campers who would like to 

go on some outings and camping trips together. If you are interested, please contact Debbie W. 360-

695-3215. 

BEDROCK  BLACKSAND  CLAIM 

CLASSIFY  CONCENTRATES  DEPOSIT 

GOLDNUGGET  PANNING  PAYDIRT 

PLATINUM  SLUICEBOX  TAILINGS 

TROYWEIGHT     

Tentative Upcoming Safety Classes  

 

June - Gun Safety  

July - Heat Related Illness  

August - Building A Good First Aid Kit  

September - Building A Good Survival Kit  

October - Working Safely With Power Tools  
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Executive  Board       (Elected)    

President     Debbie Witcher  360-695-3215 ddWitcher@yahoo.com  

Vice President        Jeff Wooldridge        360-907-2602 harmonicajeff@msn.com  

Secretary    Mark Mattila  360-609-6813 chipper49@outlook.com  

Treasurer  Patti Long 503-320-3854 palong48@gmail.com  

Board of Directors (Elected )    

 Ron Koppi 360-921-3833 koppi@comcast.net  

 Maurine Koppi 3609079295 koppi@comcast.net  

 Jim Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

 Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

 Scott Long 971-219-1079  mthoodfire74@hotmail.com  

     

 Preston Griffin  360 903 2054  griff11546@gmail.com  

 Tammy Binford 503-766-7814 kaycbear99@gmail.com  

 Edna Nelson 503-307-0852 rockhounstool1966@yahoo.com  

Claims Chair (Elected)    

 Preston Griffin 360-903-2054 griff11546@gmail.com  

State Director (W A) (Appointed by GPAA)    

 Steve Lewin 971-212-5996 goldpan123@yahoo.com   

Committees / Chairs Appointed by chapter President    

Education Preston Griffin  360 903 2054  griff11546@gmail.com  

Equipment Manager Don Spillman 360-773-8708 Golddigger357@outlook.com  

Fundraising Coordi- Debbie Witcher 360-695-3215 ddwitcher@yahoo.com  

Assistant Jim Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

Hospitality Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

Assistant Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Assistant Tina Long 503-544-3695 treasuretrove67@hotmail.com  

Picnic, Holiday Din- Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

Assistant Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Librarian Dave Conti 360-256-0892 user764554@aol.com  

Membership Edna Nelson 503-307-0852 rockhound-  

Newsletter  Mark Mattila 360-609-6813 chipper49@outlook.com  

Outing Coordinator Scott Long 971-219-1079  mthoodfire74@hotmail.com  

Safety Officer Ron Koppi 360-921-3833 koppi@comcast.net  

Assistant Steve Keesee 360-269-2341 None  

 Norm Erickson 503-801-1452 None  

 Betty Erickson 503-801-1452 bettyerickson13@yahoo.com  

Sargent at Arms Daniel Keesee 360-269-2341 None  

 Bob Brown 360-576-0213  photogal01@comcast.net  

 Jeff Wooldridge 360-907-2602 harmonicajeff@msn.com   

Sunshine Ann Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

T-Shirts Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Webmaster Dennis Clevenger 360-281-6338 dennisc@pacifier.com  

Historian Jeff Wooldridge 360-907-2602 harmonicajeff@msn.com  

Assistant Deborah Lee 360-624-6565 deborah35@me.com  

Gold Buyer Ron Koppi  360-921-3833 koppi@comcast.net  

PayDirt Debbie Witcher  360-695-3215 ddWitcher@yahoo.com  

Other committees will be formed as needed. Please let Debbie Witcher know if your name was missed or if you would like to serve.  

mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
mailto:harmonicajeff@msn.com
mailto:aerickson@q.com
mailto:jeannegieg@gmail.com
mailto:goldpan123@yahoo.com
mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
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  GPAA Points Bob Brown 360-576-0213 photogal01@comcast.net  

Name Tags  Dave Conti 360-256-0892 user764554@aol.com  

Awards Debbie Witcher 360-695-3215 ddwitcher@yahoo.com  

Picnic and Holiday Jeanne Gieg 360-673-3179 jeannegieg@gmail.com  

Assistant Maurine Koppi 360-907-9295 koppi@comcast.net  

Assistant Leigh Anne Chavez 503-531-2770 ohwell1956@yahoo.com  

Facebook Shawndell Albright 503-289-3536 northrains@gmail.com  

Assistant     

Raffle Jim Erickson 360-260-3225 aerickson@q.com  

Assistant Jeff Wooldridge        360-907-2602 harmonicajeff@msn.com  

Assistant Ron Koppi 360-921-3833 koppi@comcast.net  

Chapter Store Dennis Witcher 360-695-3215 ddWitcher@yahoo.com  

     

Chapter mailing address: 5400 NE Highway 99 STE G Vancouver WA 98665 

Chapter mailing address: 5400 NE Hwy 99 Ste. G Vancouver WA 98665   
Links 

 
Website: www.SWWGoldProspectors.org 
 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors  
 
Gold and Fish Book: https://wdfw.wa.gov/licensing/mining/ 
 
HPA Rulemaking web page: https://wdfw.wa.gov/licensing/hpa/rulemaking/ 
 
GPAA https://www.goldprospectors.org/ 
 
HPA application process. 
 

http://mylandmatters.com/ 

 

FACEBOOK EDUCATION LINKS HERE 
 
https://www.facebook.co/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors 
 

mailto:photogal101@comcast.net
mailto:jeannegieg@gmail.com
mailto:harmonicajeff@msn.com
mailto:DDWitcher@yahoo.com
http://www.SWWGoldProspectors.org/
https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors
https://wdfw.wa.gov/licensing/mining/
https://www.goldprospectors.org/
https://wdfw.wa.gov/licenses/environmental/hpa/application
http://mylandmatters.com/
https://www.facebook.com/SWwashingtonGoldProspectors
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Thanks  to these companies for supporting our activities.   

Pro Caliber McCord’s Vancouver Toyota AKAU Lodge 

760-500-1329 

Designs of all kinds 

360-892-5597 

Creekside Prospecting Roaring Camp 

209 296-4100 

Whites Metal Detectors 

1-800-547-6911 

Armadillo Mining Spin it Off 

Chinook Winds Casino & Resort Fossickers Thrive Life 

Quick Badge Dana’s classic Flowers and Gifts Northwest Detector Sales 

503-936-1443 

Danner Boots 

877-432-6637  

Danas Classic Hair Supply Oregon Treasure Trail Society 

Lost Adams 

541-340-0931 

Packwood Prospecting and Mining 

Supply 

American Mining Supply 

Ron Farnsworth Scrap Metal Pickup Topside Mining The Gold Lab 

Gold Getter Wilson Brothers Avon Products—Bug Guard 

971-212-5996 

AAA Precious Metals 

503-253-8591 

Sportsman’s Warehouse 

360 604-8000  

 

   

Please support these vendors as they support us with contributions and in many cases discounts. We will be doing inter-

views with many of them so we can get to know a little more about them. 

 

tel://+12092964100
tel:1-877-432-6637

